

March 1, 2015

Dear Students and Parents,

So here we are in March, which is so hard to believe with the snow, freezing temperatures and grey skies - but hope springs eternal and maybe, just maybe by the time we get to the end of this month we will see the first signs of spring.

It was great to meet so many of you during the registration process last month. Your daughter's schedule will be available on-line through the SDS system on Friday, March 13. If you have any further questions or concerns regarding course selection or placement, please contact your daughter's advisor or counselor.

I want to congratulate our Winter Sports teams, basketball and bowling, that had very successful seasons! We are so proud of our teams and the individual athletes that received individual honors.

March is Women's History Month and we will honor the accomplishments of those brave and successful women who paved the way for us against some incredible odds. We will also celebrate some of our very special alumnae who will be inducted into our Wall of Honor on Sunday, March 15 receiving the Blessed Celine Award and induction into the Athletic Hall of Fame.

We are pleased to announce that we are hosting the <u>Empowerment Project film</u> at Resurrection! This film is an independent documentary directed by Sarah Moshman showcasing interviews with women who are working in traditionally male dominated fields. It will be shown to all of our students on Thursday, March 12 during the school day and the young women who made the film will be on hand to meet and inspire our students. All are welcome to attend an evening screening at 7:00 pm in the library.

Here are some other upcoming events you may be interested in:

- Our <u>Spring Craft Fair</u> is Saturday, March 7th from 10:00 4:00. Crafters from all over Chicagoland will be on hand selling their wares. Plan on attending to get a jump on gifts for spring bridal showers, Graduations, Easter basket fillers or perhaps something nice for yourself!
- The Resurrection Theater Department has been working hard preparing for our Spring Play, *The Diary of Anne Frank*. It will be presented Friday, March 20 and Saturday, March 21 at 7:00 pm. There is also a matinee on Sunday, March 22 at 3:00 pm. Our students have been working very hard creating scenery and memorizing lines. The group even took a trip to the Holocaust Museum in Skokie to "get into character." This play provides not only a great dramatic experience but a powerful lesson on intolerance and racism. Please join us if you are able.

- <u>Trivia Night</u>, hosted by the Resurrection Athletic Boosters is Friday, March 27. Bring your friends and form a team or you can get placed with a team when you arrive. Either way it should be a night of fun and laughs, and the money raised will go directly back to our students.
- The Resurrection Men's Club is sponsoring a Ladies Day Mass and Brunch on Sunday, March 29 beginning at 10:00 am. Reservations can be made here. Ladies let someone else do the cooking and pamper your at this event. That's what I have planned! Hope to see you there.

Stay warm and safe! Until next time ...

In Charity and Truth,

Maria E. Hawk Principal